                                                                                              January 2022

Dear Parent,

Happy New Year! I hope you managed to enjoy some precious family time over the Christmas period. I’m sure like me, that you made the best of it, providing that you weren’t ill or isolating, as I know so many people who were in that situation. Here’s hoping for a Healthy happy 2022 for all!
In Maths, most pupils are consolidating work on subtraction within 20. We will also be working on the links between addition and subtraction. A lot of work is being done on number bonds and building up mental computations rather than relying on number lines, cubes or Numicon etc to work out the answers. I have given the pupils a variety of different strategies to help them with this and hopefully it will allow more pupils to be less reliant on concrete material. I encourage pupils to try out these different strategies, but they will be also be guided to use whichever strategy works best for them, or what might work best for a particular type of computation. It’s a process which is gradually built up to build confidence in Maths. 
Later in the term, most pupils will be working on numbers to 100. This will include sequencing to 100, the numbers before and after within 100 and counting in 10s. A lot of work will be done on place value and making sure that there is an understanding about the importance of getting the numbers the correct way round and why e.g. twenty nine is 29 and not 92. Pupils will also be carrying out simple activities with measurement, both with Length and Weight. 
Pupils will be continuing with Jolly Grammar and Spelling and this will be done along with the weekly spelling homework. After she has taught the sound for the week, Mrs Storey will continue to post the weekly spelling words in the Google classroom on a Monday. We will continue to develop comprehension through reading, topic work and Biff, Chip and Kipper workbooks. Reading homework will continue every second day, with the book being read first at school and then consolidated at home. 
Our main Topic this term is Weather, where pupils will be looking at, and carrying out different ways of recording the weather and looking at how weather affects their life. They will also be comparing different climates around the world. 
However, we will start the term with a mini topic of looking at the work of the famous Scots poet Robert Burns and look at how we celebrate him on Burns Night. In keeping with this I will continue to teach Scottish country dancing for a few weeks. I am absolutely super impressed with how the pupils are picking up these dances. I have been to many a ceilidh over the years, and I can assure you that your children are making a far better job of it than lots of adults I’ve seen attempting the dances. I keep telling them this and I’m not sure they quite believe me! Ha ha! Later in the term we will be moving on to ball skills, which Mrs Storey has already started. PE this term will continue to be on Mondays and Wednesdays.
The pupils have been developing in confidence with their daily French. They have been learning some greetings, colours, numbers to 30 and how to order their lunch. They are eager to learn and are picking up a lot of other French vocabulary on a day-to-day basis by hearing it as I use it when talking about daily activities, as well as short specific lessons. This term, in keeping with our Topic, they will learn some simple French phrases to say what the weather is like.
Looking forward to a busy, exciting term.

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart

Jenny Storey
